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515. 
Mr G B D McIntosh to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

(1)
Which government department administers the water treatment works at Tugela Ferry; 

(2)
whether there were any breakdowns in the delivery of treated water from these water treatment works in 2001 or 2002; if so, (a) for how long was the supply of treated water interrupted and (b) what was the cause of the interruption in each case;

(3)
whether a record is kept of the quality of the treated water; if not, why not; if so, who tests the quality; 

(4)
whether a change in the administering authority is planned; if not, why not; if so, which government department will become responsible for the administration of the water treatment works?
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REPLY:

(1)
The Provincial Department of Works in KwaZulu-Natal administers the water treatment works at Tugela Ferry.
(2)(a)
Yes.  There were breakdowns in the delivery of treated water from the water treatment works at Tugela Ferry in 2001 and 2002.  The supply of treated water was interrupted between three days and one week at a time.

(2)(b)
The cause of the interruption in water supply was due to pump failure or insufficient supply from the mainline.

(3)
Yes.  The quality of the treated water is tested by the Council for Scientific and Industrial Research (CSIR) and records are kept by the CSIR on behalf of the Provincial Department of Works.
(4)
Yes.  A change in the administering authority will take place in the near future as  the Works are going to be transferred to the Umzinyathi District Municipality.

